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SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT   -  JUNE/JULY  2016 

 
Suffolk Highways will cut verges adjacent to the A-road and B-road network twice during the grass growing sea-
son. The first cut will begin on May 2nd and will take around two weeks to complete. The second cut will begin on 
11th July and will take a further two weeks to complete.  The verges on C-roads and unclassified roads will receive 
a single cut beginning on 6th June and will take around six weeks to complete.  
 
Foxhall Waste Recycling is to be open 6 days per wk, including Saturday & Sunday, closed Wednesday. Hours 
Apr –Sept 9am-5pm ( open Thurs, Sat,Sun until 7pm May-August.  October-March 9am-4pm. 
 

The Suffolk Waste Partnership is warning anyone thinking of dumping waste in the county that new powers came 

into force last month that allow local authorities to issue Fixed Penalty Notices to any person found to have fly-

tipped. Any person issued one of the new Fixed Penalty Notices for fly-tipping would then have 14 days to comply 

by paying £200, which is reduced to £120 if paid within 10 days, although individual local authorities  will have the 

power to fix the level of the penalty at up to £400. (Advice is that if you see see someone dumping rubbish, please 

report it to your local council along with any details that might help us to identify and trace those responsible, includ-

ing the registration of any vehicle involved) 

 

Police 

Parishes have been concerned regarding the lack of information relating to the disbandment of SNTs.  I have re-

ceived a letter, from the constabulary, that apologises for not keeping communities informed of the changes. The 

new arrangements are for monthly tasking meetings, for Felixstowe and Woodbridge, chaired by Zoe Bolten, 

( SCDC asb officer with police admin support), with representation from housing, education, social care, health etc. 

Local and district councillors are welcome.  Meetings are similar to those of the SNTs. I had an informal meeting 

with PCC, 8/6/16, and told of the frustration of parishes re the non-attendance of police at APMs.  He was angry that 

his promise had not been kept by police and he is looking into. I stressed the importance of communication. 

 

Rural Transport.  On 11
th
 June Suffolk County Council launched its re-modelled rural transport service across the 

county. This is part of a major council transformation plan to connect communities with the services they want and 

need. The new model has moved away from having multiple contractors providing services to having one lead con-

tractor in each area with a single point of contact.SCDC’s contractor is CATs ( Coastal Accessible Transport ser-

vices)  The sub- contractor for Coastal is FACTS (Felixstowe Area Community Transport). 

 

 

A lively debate was held on 30
th
 June at SCC on Devolution.  The outcome:  40 councillors voted for, 20 against 

and three abstentions.  At the time of writing the outcome for both Suffolk and Norfolk is uncertain as 4 councils in 

Norfolk voted against.  

Locality grant remains the same. 
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For many months I have made reference to Devolution.  The issue came to Full Council on 30
th
 June.  There was a 

lively debate, at the end of which, a vote was taken and 40 councillors voted for, 20 against and 3 abstentions. Gov-

ernment had decreed that all councils in Norfolk and Suffolk had to agree.  There were 4 councils in Norfolk that 

voted against, one of which was Norwich City.  To give a recap of what is envisaged: 

A mayor and Combined Authority to deliver efficiencies, protect front line services and build on the partnership work-

ing already taking place. 

£300m over 5 years for housing;  £45m (for 30 years) to increase jobs, provide better infrastructure and push growth 

in local businesses and economy. 

If devolution is agreed there will be a public consultation taking place for 6wks during July & August. 

 

Patricia O’Brien 



Hello David. 
 
I will not be able to come to the meeting.  I am sorry as I wanted to have an update 
on the Community Speedwatch. Thank you for the information re what has been 
spent so far. Perhaps you can let me know what stage it is at, i.e. where the equip-
ment is going to being stored and who is choosing where and when it is being used. 
 
Please give my apologies for the meeting. 
 
I have my Community Enabling Budget, perhaps you can consider if there is anything 
you would like me to contribute towards. 
 
 
 
I have little to report. 
 
Devolution 
SCDC voted in favour of devolution but as 4 councils in Norfolk voted against I do not 
know whether it will be able to go ahead for public consultation over the summer. 
 
Community Link,  a Suffolk County Council initiative is up and running if you know of 
anyone who tries it please let Patricia and me know. 
 
Kind regards 
Susan Harvey 
 
District Cllr. 
Kirton Ward 
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Item 8   

The current list of policies can be found via this link 

http://waldringfield.onesuffolk.net/parish-council/parish-council-policies  

The policies being reviewed in the July meeting are as follows: 

Grant Awards 

Newsletter 

Complaints Procedure 
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Subject: Road Investment Strategy - Road Period 2 

Further to my telephone call, I have copied below a self-explanatory email to District Councils and Suf-
folk Chamber. 

Highways England has again stressed that they are keen to hear from all stakeholders about the prob-
lems, issues and challenges on the strategic road network. 

This includes District and Parish Councils, businesses, local action groups and also local residents and 
those that use the trunk road network. 

I have sent a similar email to the District Councils and the Suffolk Chamber. 

The purpose of writing is to encourage SALC, Parish Councils and if possible individual local residents to 
respond to Highways England about the problems, issues and challenges on the trunk road network that 
affect local communities in Suffolk. This includes the A11, A12 south of Ipswich, A12 north of and includ-
ing the Bascule Bridge Lowestoft and the A14. 

Highways England are advocating use of their online tool which can be found at: 

http://www.highways.gov.uk/route-strategies 

 
If possible responses should be submitted by 1 July or at the latest by the end of July.  

 
Responses should be kept simple at this stage and can include any issues on the trunk road network that 
SALC, Parish Councils and individual local residents may wish to highlight. 

 
Possible examples are set out on the next page 

 
Finally, I have been advised by Highways England that the Route Strategies they are currently developing 
will include major maintenance requirements for potential inclusion in the Road Investment Strategy sec-
ond round which covers the period 2020 to 2025. 

 
With this in mind SALC, Parish Councils and individual local residents may also wish to make representa-
tions to Highways England to highlight poor running surfaces and noise problems on the trunk road net-
work, e.g. the A14 concrete carriageway sections between Woolpit and Haughley and Copdock and Orwell 
Bridge. 

 
I would appreciate copies of any information/evidence that may be submitted to Highways England. 

Peter Grimm 
Strategic Traffic Manager  
Suffolk County Council 

http://www.highways.gov.uk/route-strategies


A14/A142 Junction 37 Exning Lack of capacity leads to extensive queueing, particularly 
on the A142 from Cambridgeshire. Conditions likely to get 
worse following opening of Ely Bypass in 2017. Improve-
ment are required to address existing problems and sup-
port growth in East Cambridgeshire and in Newmarket 

    

A14 Junctions Bury St Edmunds 

Including: 

A14 Junction 43 St Saviours 

Poor layout, short slip roads and lack of capacity leads to 
significant congestion and queueing, which extends back 
onto the A14 main carriageway. Improvements are re-
quired to support growth in Bury St Edmunds 

    

A14 Junctions Ipswich 

Including: 

A14 Junction 55 Copdock 

A14 Junction 56 Wherstead 

A14 Junction 57 Nacton Road 

A14 Junction 58 Seven Hills 

Lack of capacity leads to significant congestion and 
queueing, which extends back onto the A14 main carriage-
way. Improvements are required to: 

support growth in and around Ipswich and Suffolk Coastal 
(including Sizewell C); 

improve access to and egress from local businesses; 

maintain access to the nationally important Port of Felix-
stowe; and 

improve journey time reliability. 
    

A12 South 

Including: 

A12 Four Sisters Interchange 

A12 Capel St Mary to County Bounda-
ry 

The horizontal and vertical alignment of the A12 carriage-
way south of Capel St Mary is generally poor with numer-
ous accesses and there is concern about the accident rec-
ord. The Four Sisters Interchange in particular has a sub-
standard layout. Improvements are required to support 
growth in Babergh District and meet current standards, 
including: 

bringing this section of A12 up to Expressway Standard; 
and 

upgrading Four Sisters Interchange to appropriate stand-
ards 

    

A11 Mildenhall 

Including: 

A11 Fiveways Grade Separation 

A11 Tuddenham Road at Grade Cross-
ing 

A11 Herringswell Road at Grade 
Crossing 

There is evidence of increasing congestion at the A11 
Fiveways junction and risk of accidents/incidents at the 
existing at grade crossings with openings in the central 
reserve. The A11 has been identified as a growth corridor 
and improvements are required to support growth in For-
est Heath and in particular growth linked to the potential 
development of Mildenhall Airbase. 
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